BHCC Allotments Service & BHAF Committee
Liaison Meeting

6.30 pm Tuesday, 14 August 2012
Cityparks’ Offices, Stanmer Nursery, Brighton

BHCC Officers Present: 


David Cooper (Allotments Officer)
BHAF Committee Members Present: 
John Burns (BHAF Chair)




Allan Brown (BHAF Secretary)




Mark Carroll




Anne Glow



Gary Johnson




Tania Johnson




Steve Lucas (BHAF Treasurer)

Linda Long
Apologies:




Lizzie Deane
1. Minutes
· Minutes of the previous meeting:  
Data protection: should read ‘MC reported having felt victimised for various reasons which he logged.’  Minutes otherwise agreed.
· Matters arising from the previous minutes:
None
2. Statistics

	
	10 Jul – 14 Aug 2012
	12 Jun – 10 Jul 2012
	+/- on previous month

	Lettable Plots
	2965
	2959
	+ 6

	Unlettable plots
	53 (212)
	53 (212)
	0

	Vacant Plots
	311
	283
	+ 28

	New Lets
	36
	2
	+ 34

	Terminated Tenancies
	59
	22
	+ 37

	Waiting Lists
	2101
	2134
	- 33


DC reported a reduction in the number on waiting lists.

It was felt that statistics were not easy to interpret.  To be discussed further.
3. Maintenance

· Maintenance report:  DC provided a general maintenance report.
DC agreed to provide the monthly maintenance worksheets at future meetings.
4. Projects

· Community Payback:  DC & AG had been in contact with the CP co-ordinators and had arranged for working groups to be involved in allotment site projects.  Weather permitting, a Community Payback group would be working at the Race Hill site on Wednesday 26 September.  
· Site wish lists:  in 2011, site representatives had been asked to submit wish lists to identify improvement works required on their sites.  DC agreed to repeat this exercise.

· Allotment Strategy:  BHAF committee had invited expressions of interest to join the allotment strategy steering group and would meet on 28 August to decide who the representatives would be.  It was envisaged that the first meeting would be convened in mid September.
5. Administration

· Plot re-inspections:  plot re-inspections continued.  BHAF had received objections from allotment holders to recent notices served following re-inspections by DC.  JB asked if extenuating circumstances were taken into account.  DC explained that allotment holders were always encouraged to advise site representatives of any personal circumstances preventing them from working on their plots and, if this was done in advance of inspections, this could and would be taken into account and notices would not be served.
In accordance with Allotment Rule 3.1, some allotment holders had been instructed to reduce the height of trees and hedges to 2.5m.  JB pointed out that when the Allotment Rules were drafted and agreed by the AO and BHAF in 2010, it was established that Rule 3.1 would not be applied retrospectively.  DC was not aware of that agreement and thanked JB for making him aware. 
6. Any Other Business

· Vacancies:  MC asked if more could be done to let vacant plots and the possibility of supporting site representatives with the task was discussed.
· Whitehawk Hill public consultation:  new allotment sites were an option proposed within the council’s public consultation on the future use of public open spaces on Whitehawk Hill.  DC distributed publicity info and questionnaires.

· Defamatory email:  JB to contact a site representative and request a retraction of a comment made in a recent email to allotment holders.
Meeting concluded at 9.10 pm.

Next Liaison Meeting:  6.30 pm, Tuesday, 11 September 2012

